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September 18, 2020 

Dear Laker athletic community, 

I write to you once again to communicate our plans for this upcoming fall season.  Since Friday’s 

announcement that sports would commence in Section III, things have been moving rapidly.  The OHSL 

(Onondaga High School League) of which our school is a member has drafted a “Fall Athletics Plan” for 

member schools to create some consistencies amongst the various communities that are participating in 

this fall season.  This “living document” provides a roadmap for our various fall sports to follow in order 

to make this season a safe one.  It will be the responsibility of each OHSL member school to abide by 

and enforce these recommendations and rules.  A copy of the document can be found here: 

http://www.skanschools.org/tfiles/folder270/Skan%20Copy%20of%20OHSL%20Fall%202020%20Retu

rn%20to%20Athletics%20Plan%20%281%29.pdf 

When the decision to move forward with athletics was announced by the Section III Executive 

Committee, it provided me and hopefully you with great excitement and positive vibes.  I am still 

extremely excited to see our student-athletes out on our fields doing what they love.  However, as I said 

to you in my update letter on Monday this will not come without some rules, restrictions, and 

inconveniences.  I will be outlining some of those things to you here:  

Face Coverings: 

In accordance with NYSDOH guidance (Interim COVID-19 Guidance for Sports and 

Recreation) responsible parties must ensure a distance of at least six feet is maintained among 

individuals at all times, whether indoor or outdoor, unless safety or the core activity (e.g. 

practicing, playing) requires a shorter distance. If a shorter distance is required, individuals must 

wear acceptable face coverings, unless players are unable to tolerate a face covering for the 

physical activity (e.g. practicing, playing); provided, however, that coaches, trainers, and other 

individuals who are not directly engaged in physical activity are required to wear a face 

covering.  Players who cannot tolerate a mask may be removed from a game for a break.  Pre-

determined mask breaks will be built in and tailored to the specific sport.   

http://www.skanschools.org/
http://www.skanschools.org/tfiles/folder270/Skan%20Copy%20of%20OHSL%20Fall%202020%20Return%20to%20Athletics%20Plan%20%281%29.pdf
http://www.skanschools.org/tfiles/folder270/Skan%20Copy%20of%20OHSL%20Fall%202020%20Return%20to%20Athletics%20Plan%20%281%29.pdf


 

Daily Health Screening: 

NYSDOH guidance (Interim COVID-19 Guidance for Schools), states the following pertaining 

to screening: Responsible Parties must implement mandatory health screenings, including 

temperature checks, of students, faculty, staff, and, where applicable, contractors, vendors, and 

visitors to identify any individuals who may have COVID-19 or who may have been exposed to 

the COVID-19 virus. (Pg. 2) Student-athletes and coaches will be required to undergo daily 

health screening before practice and games.  These screening will be conducted by coaches.  If a 

student-athlete registers a temperature above 100 degrees Fahrenheit parents/guardians will be 

contacted to pick up their child. 

Transportation and Practice Times: 

Due to limited resources and personnel, as well as the logistical challenges presented by the 8th -

12th grade hybrid schedule, we are asking families to collaborate with us to provide a means of 

transportation for their children to attend practice and home games.  There will be no activity 

period.  Students will be dismissed at the end of their last period.  We understand that this is an 

inconvenience.    In order to help facilitate this we are moving practice start times to 4pm at the 

earliest.  The only exception will be golf due to daylight and course availability.  Practice start 

times and locations for day one are listed below to give families a chance to plan:  

 Boys modified soccer- Coaches Andy Rozak and Tyler  Renaud – 4pm @ Austin Park 

Jordan Road Fields 

 Girls Modified Soccer- Coaches Sue Hamilton and Dave Fern - 4pm @ Austin Park 

Terrace Field 

 Boys JV and V Soccer- Coaches Seth Benjamin (JV) and Aaron Moss/Pete O’Connor 

(V) – 5:30pm @ HS Turf Field 

 Girls JV and V Soccer- Coaches Kyle Smith (JV) and Bob Broddus (V) – 4pm @ HS 

Turf Field 

 Boys and Girls Modified and Varsity Cross Country- Coaches Sheila Card (Mod) and 

Tony DiRubbo (V) – 4pm @ District Office Parking Lot 

 Boys Golf – Coach Brian Sevey – 3:15pm @ Westhill Golf Course 

 Girls Tennis – Coach Jeri Whiting – 4pm @ Austin Park Tennis Courts 

 Girls Swimming and Diving – Coaches Jill King and Allison Teachout – Due to opposing 

leagues and schools opting to move girls swim to the Fall II season, the OHSL has been 

forced to follow suit.  Girls swimming and diving will now take place during the Fall II 

season (March 1- May 1).  This is disappointing, but was necessary to provide our 

student –athletes with a meaningful season. 

If you would like to contact a coach with sport specific questions, their e-mail addresses can be 

found here: http://www.skanschools.org/districtpage.cfm?pageid=1145 (scroll down on the page 

and hover your curser over the name).  Buses are still available for away games, but there may 

be travel roster limitations both because of the busing capacity restrictions and venue capacity 

restrictions.   

http://www.skanschools.org/districtpage.cfm?pageid=1145


 

  

Facilities/Hydration: 

Water will not be available on site.  Student-athletes are expected to bring two (2) filled water 

bottles with them to practice and games.  Locker rooms will also not be available; student-

athletes are required to arrive at practice/games dressed and ready.  Bathrooms will be available 

at the red concession stand.  The building itself will be closed to students.  If we have inclement 

weather we will reschedule or cancel practice/games.  Student-athletes will be assigned 

equipment that will be theirs for the entire season.  Spots/zones that are physically distanced will 

also be assigned to student-athletes to place all belongings when arriving to practice, this will be 

their “spot” for the season.  There will be no bleachers on the fields at practice/games. 

 Spectators: 

As of now spectators are allowed into contests; however, will be limited to two (2) spectators per 

player.  There has been some issues with this guidance as it conflicts with other guidance 

regarding large gatherings and capacity limits.  The NYSPHSAA is seeking clarity from the 

health department regarding the issue of spectators.  As things change, our families will be 

updated.  For now, each rostered player will be provided with two passes that must be shown for 

entry to home and away contests.  These are your passes for the season so keep them in a safe 

place.  Some of the OHSL member schools have decided not to allow spectators at all.  We will 

respect those member school’s decisions.  In addition, the Skaneateles Town Board has a one (1) 

person per player limit for spectators at contests conducted at Austin Park. Again, we will abide 

by their rules. 

Schedules: 

Varsity and junior varsity schedules will be populated on schedule galaxy over the next few 

days.  Modified schedules will be released sometime next week.  Weekends may be utilized for 

contests at all levels and all sports.  Contests may not start until October 2nd at the earliest due to 

practice requirements.  The only exception is for boys golf.   

I intend to hold a parent/player meeting as early as next week to discuss some of these changes and 

answer questions/clarify the guidance.  Once rosters are established, we will communicate the meeting 

date, time, and location to the appropriate parties. 

Family ID is still open for students to register for our typical fall sports.  Any girls swimming 

and diving registrations will be cancelled; however, students may re-register for another sport if they so 

choose.  Registration will remain open until September 20th.  Student-athletes that had physicals in the 

2019-2020 school year are not required to have an updated physical for the upcoming fall season; 

however, it is encouraged to do so.  All students are eligible to participate in athletics regardless of 

selected learning style (in-person, hybrid, remote only).  In addition, because of the additional Fall II 

season, students may participate in four (4) seasons.   



 

This information is meant to help guide your decisions regarding participation in interscholastic 

athletics this year.  Unfortunately, things simply cannot be “normal” given the current environment.  We 

are looking forward to providing the very best experience that we can following the requirements listed 

above.   

As with the re-opening of school, things will look different and there will be hurdles and 

challenges along the way, but it is still extremely uplifting that we are able to offer these opportunities to 

our students to learn the valuable life lessons interscholastic athletics provides.  Please feel free to 

contact our athletic department with questions at 315-291-2236. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

 

 


